
Owen Pierce 
Environmental Engineer 
EGLE, AQD Warren District 
27700 Donald Court 
Warren, Ml 48092 

Mr. Pierce, 

This is in response to the notice of violation received at our Mold-Masters lnjectioneerring location at 
29111 Stephenson Highway, Madison Heights, Michigan 48071 from the inspection that occurred on 
June 8, 2023. 

We conducted an investigation into why the facility had not met the permit conditions noted below. The 
facility was unaware of the continuing requirements for the permit after it was issued. We have 
remedied that issue and have corrected each violation below as follows: 

With regards to the PTI No. 99-15B, Special Conditions Vl.1, Vl.3 and Vl.7, during the inspection, the 
facility had failed to provide the time, date, duration, sand bed temperatures, and exhaust air flow 
temperatures for each batch of materials processed on a calendar day basis for the requested time 
period of January 2022 to May 2023. To correct the violation, our PLC is now programmed to both 
collect and save this information. We are considering this action closed at this time. 

With regards to the PTI No. 99-15B, Special Conditions Vl.5, during the inspection, the facility failed to 
keep records of all visible emissions readings in a satisfactory manner for the requested time period of 
January 2022 to May 2023. To correct the violation, we immediately began monthly visible emissions 
readings in June and are sending the reports to your office. We are considering this closed at this time. 

With regards to PTI No. 99-15B, Special Conditions Vl.1, and Vl.3-4, during the inspection, the facility 
failed to provide temperature data records for the afterburner chamber and a record of the hours of 
operation of the emission unit on a monthly basis and on a 12 month rolling time period as determined 
at the end of each month for the requested time period of January 2022 to May 2023. To correct the 
violation, we contacted the manufacturer. All of the data is currently stored on the machine. Their IT 
department is currently working with the MoldMasters' IT department to be able to retrieve the 
information and have the program calculate the emissions to meet the permit requirements. This is due 
to be complete by November, 15, 2023. 

If you have any questions regarding the resolutions, please let us know. 


